College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, May 14, 2003

2:30 p.m. – AA-205

Present:

Classified:  Barbara Allcox, Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross, Teresina Steffes

Absent:  John Christensen

Faculty:  Bruce Carlton, Saul Jones, Judy Mays, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston

Management:  Helen Carr, Gloria Gideon, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong, McKinley Williams

Students:  Gigi Green, David Robinson, Erik Suarez, Eun Chul Yoon

Guests:  Linda, Cherry, Tim Clow, Donna Floyd, Robin Harrison, Lilly Houston, Michele Jackson, Susan Lamb, Lynda Lawrence, Priscilla Leadon, Carlos Murillo, Barbara Williams

1. CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Barbara Allcox, College Council Chair Sub.  John Christensen was unable to attend today.  

2. INTRODUCTION TO VISITORS:  Everyone was known.

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was approved.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES from April 9, 2003 – One correction under “Announcements” The Advocate won the JACC Pacesetter Award.

5. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

a. Review Revised Mission Statement – Tim Clow thanked everyone for their e-mails and commentary on the latest revisions and suggested the College Council take more time to review and discuss the revisions. This topic will be revisited in the fall.  Everyone agreed.  Donna Floyd and Tim Clow met with the ASU to discuss the mission statement.  They had a productive meeting.  College Council agreed to have the revised mission statement finalized in time for the next college catalog printing, December 2003.  

b. Graduation with Honors Policy – Judy Mays reported that every constituent group agreed on the new honors policy with the exception of the students.  Erik Suarez said the ASU voted on the new graduation with honors policy at their last meeting and it was approved. Judy was pleased that the Graduation with Honors Policy has now reached consensus and, therefore, approved.   The new policy will be printed in the 2003-04 College Catalog.  

c. Facilities Update – McKinley Williams said they had their first meeting with the architects and the student services committee.  They are talking about the reconfiguration of the SA Building.  A meeting for the Library reconfiguration has been scheduled where discussions about the quad will take place to ensure consistency with the architecture for the entrances and space between buildings.  Mack said he needs a student representative to serve at that meeting.  Erik assured him they would send someone.

d. Budget Report – Reduction Decision for 2002-03 & 2003-04 – Helen Carr and Mariles Magalong spoke on the budget reductions.  Mariles addressed the group first reporting on the latest State government proposal for community colleges.  It is not as severe as first reported.  EOPS and DSPS are now being proposed with just a little over one percent cut as opposed to the 45% originally proposed.  Mariles said we will stay with our conservative cuts in those areas for next year as the news from the State today is proposed and nothing is final. The State proposed to cut PFE funds by 50% for next year and we planned our cuts at 45% thinking that was the worst-case scenario.  We will have to go back and revisit our PFE cuts.   Helen distributed a “For the Record” memo that shows the 2003-04 Budget Decisions and the amount of cuts made from management and classified positions. Helen emphasized that the decisions were extremely difficult.  Next year we will probably have another round of cuts but there will definitely not be any more staff cut for this year.  The Equity Manager and Marketing Manager positions were used to reach their target of managerial cuts; therefore, we no longer have those positions.  They also used some unfilled classified positions to reach their target of classified cuts.  The district office asked us to cut PFE by 20% but we cut our funds by 45%.  If we are given funds next year, we will not spend them until the end of the year.  Mariles mentioned that because of the cuts made by the D.O., DVC and LMC, there may be a few classified positions affected due to bumping rights.  We will know more later.  Helen mentioned that we will be hiring two faculty positions:  CIS and Nursing.  

Barb encouraged everyone to continue writing the State legislators and other government officials regarding the affects of the budget cuts on California Community Colleges as the letters, faxes and e-mails have had a positive affect.

6. NEW BUSINESS

a. Results of Classified Senate Election Results – Barbara Allcox reported that Rose Orpilla is the new representative replacing Dolores Mendicino.  Benny Barnes, John Christensen and Gayle Rodriguez were all re-elected and will serve on the senate along with Barbara Allcox, Mercy Pono and Linda Smith.  

b. College Committee Staffing Reminder – Barbara asked everyone to look at the 2002-03 Committee Roster and submit changes to committee memberships to the President’s Office by the end of the academic year.

c. College Council Chair Rotation – It is the students’ turn to chair College Council next academic year.  Erik reported that after discussion with the ASU representatives, they declined the rotation and will pass the baton to management who is next on the list.  Helen said she would select a chair soon.  

7. OTHER – N/A

8. ANNOUNCEMENTS – Bruce announced the MCHS 10th graders had a 98% pass rate in both English and Math on the State exit exam.  Pinole Valley had a 71% pass rate for English and 51% pass rate in Math.  Tickets for the Chinese Robe (Friends of the Library fundraiser) are still on sale.  The robe retails for $1,300 and the drawing will be on Friday, May 23rd.  

Susan Lamb announced the Athletic Awards Ceremony will be held next Tuesday, May 20th at 7:00 p.m. in the ASU Recreation Room.  

Barb Ross announced the Transfer Reception is Thursday, May 15, 2003 at 1:00 p.m. in Fireside Room.  An Untold Triumph will be shown on Saturday, May 17th at 2:00 p.m. in LA-100.  Admittance is free.  Sunday, May 18th beginning at 1:00 p.m., the first of two scholarship awards ceremonies will begin.  The second ceremony will begin at 4:00 p.m.  Both will be held in the Knox Center.  

Barbara Allcox announced the wonderful article in the West County Times regarding the Kennedy-King scholarship recipients.  

Leverett Smith announced next Wednesday, May 21st at 5:30 p.m. in the Knox Center, the “Celebrating Success” ceremony will take place for African-American students who are graduating with honors and/or transferring to four year institutions or universities or receiving scholarships.  

Carlos Murillo announced the Latino student celebration will take place next Wednesday, May 21st at 6:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room for students graduating with honors and/or transferring to four year institutions or universities or receiving scholarships.  Carlos announced that he took a group of 22 high school students to Yosemite for the Yosemite Youth Urban Escape over spring break.  Eleven students were from MCHS and the remaining students were from JFK, DeAnza, and Richmond high schools.  It was a rewarding experience for everyone as it was the first time several of the students witnessed falling snow.  They experienced lots of hiking, bear tracking, and water monitoring.  Today at 5:30 p.m. in PS-132, the parents and students who participated in the Youth Urban Escape will be meeting to debrief their experiences.  

Helen thanked everyone for participating on all of the outside committees and collaborations the College is involved with.  She will send out the updated list of partnerships and collaborations to everyone.  

Judy Mays said the retirement dinner last Friday evening was one of the best ones we have had.  

9. NEXT MEETING – Wednesday, September 10, 2003

10. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

